May 3, 1946

Dre We Be Zimmerman
1106 South E Street
Broken Bow, Nebraska

Dear Dr. Zimmerman:

I am just getting around to answering your letter of
March 19, I appreciated very much your interest and comments cone
cerning our possible defense at stoppirg Kurland, The effects of
the defeat by Oklahoma A & ¥ are gradually wearing off by now and
we are all feeling a little better, I am sorry that we could not
more effectively use the type of defense which you suggested might
stop him. -

For your information, I have coached basketball at
Kansas for twenty-nine years and have won twenty Big Bix, or Missouri
Valley titles in that tine, i

With best wishes for your success and thanking you
again.for your fire letter, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Pﬁya ical Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach,




